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INDABA, and MOOT 

(J.I.M.) 
 

The next exhibition by the Scout County History & Heritage 

Team will be held Wednesday ï Sunday, 13 to 17 November 

at the Heritage Centre, at Well End and will be open for 

visitors every day from 10 am ï 4 pm.  

These were all world events and were held on the same site in 

the UK at Sutton Coldfield, 1 to 12 August 1957. The ninth 

World Scout  Jamboree,  the second  World Indaba for Leaders 

and the sixth World Rover Moot.  

All participantsõ names and their Groups are listed. 

Hundreds of Hertfordshire Scouts attended as participants, members of the 

Service Teams or as day visitors. 

Please come along to visit.  Bring your friends and family to 

see our extensive collection of artefacts and memorabilia of 

this, the last UK Jamboree to be held in Patrol units with open 

fires and kitchens.  

If you would like to show or donate your own items to  

display, there will be tables for you to use.  There will also be 

a display of the three -day  

50th world reunion that was held in 2007 when 300 people 

attended from 27 countries including a number of people from 

Hertfordshire.  

Colin Walker, the renowned world Scout Historian will be 

attending and has offered to give a talk on Scouts at War  

during the Friday 15 th  evening in the Graham Wallis HQ.  This 

will start at 19.30 hrs.   

 

If you would like to attend this talk, please let me know in advance. 

archivist@hertfordshirescouts.org.uk 

01727 860086 / 07850 818600                              FRANK BRITTAIN 

Archivist & Historian, Hertfordshire Scouts. 

mailto:archivist@hertfordshirescouts.org.uk
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W 
ell I hope everyone had a lovely summer break and you 

all enjoyed the glorious weather we were fortunate to 

have this year. The group certainly benefited from the long 

hours of sunshine this summer in that we generated £706 

worth of electricity from May until July from our Solar panels. 

This was our best feed-in-tariff payment yet and with July to 

Septembers readings still to be submitted we can look forward 

to more well needed funds. 

 

There was quite a lot of expenditure 

on the headquarters over the summer 

holidays with the refurbishment of the 

kitchen taking up quite a lot of time, 

effort and money but hopefully if it is 

well looked after, each section can 

enjoy using it for many years to come. I 
know that Albbatross Explorers have had two successful 

cooking evenings already. Many thanks go to Rob, Alison, Lin 

and Bib for their assistance in the project. We just have the 

tiling and flooring to finish now. 

 

 We have also replaced all of the fire 

extinguishers and updated the emergency 

lighting systems at the HQ which were two 

projects that were 

in need of 

attention and our 

new Health and 

Safety representative Rob 

Sheppard is reviewing our first aid 

requirements. 

 All of the gas appliances 

have been serviced recently and 



were given a clean bill of health, although the main heating 

boiler is 15 years old now and is not as efficient as it could 

be so a replacement will be due in the next few years. This 

will be a further drain on the groupõs finances so the need 

for fundraising is as great as it has ever been. 

 

 The Carnival participation in June was another great 

success with much needed funds being raised and a good 

time was had by all. The bric-a-brac stall ran a separate 

collection this year for the Village War Memorial Fund and 

£250 was donated which I am sure you will all agree is a very 

worthwhile cause. My thanks go to all those involved in this 

yearõs event. Through your efforts we raised nearly 

Ã2000.00é..well done! 

 I am sure the next fundraising 
event, the very popular Double Jumble 

sales, talking place as we go to press 

will be well attended as usual. And 

hopefully raise a few much needed 

coffers as well. 

 The scout website is 

undergoing an update at the moment 

and should be live before the end of term. Take a look next 

month to keep up to date with programmes and events. You 

can find it at 

www.abbotslangleyscouts.org.  

 Over the last few months we have been undergoing a 

legal process to update our Group Trustees who look after 

the interests of our fabulous headquarters. Many thanks to 

Dave Grey, Pete Johnson, Mike Trotman and Phil Clarke for 

showing great commitment to the future of our Scout 

Group. 

 I hope everyone enjoys the rest of the term, 

Bye for now 

                                             Mike Benson  



Cliveõs Chat 

Many congratulations to Charlotte Trotman on the completion 
of her Gold Chief Scouts Award, to Finley Allen, Gabriella 
Rose, Nayan Thapar and Oliver Wheeler on achieving their 
Silver Chief Scouts Award and to Reegan Dixon, Zachary 
Hines, Lucy Newman and Arthur Sycamore on completing 
their Bronze Awards. Well done. 

The Summer Term also saw a couple of its main fund raising 
events with just over Ã2,000 raised at the village carnival and 
our jumble sale achieving around Ã1,400. My sincere thanks to 
all those adults in the Scout Group who put in countless hours 
on behalf of all our youngsters to raise significant funds. My 
thanks also to the parents who got involved and helped out. 

As mentioned in a previous Woodsmoke edition, the ABBOôS 
GROUP FAMILY CAMP is booked for Friday 27th to Sunday 
29th June 2014 and is open to all families associated with our 
Scout Group. It will be a weekend packed with activities and 
fun. Plans are well under way and more information and forms 
will be coming out in the New Year. Make a note in your 2014 
diary and please let me know if you would like to get involved 
with itôs organisation. 

I am also pleased to inform you that we are in the process of 
opening a 3rd Beaver Colony with Hollie Goodman as Beaver 
Scout Leader and Alice Swaine-Grey transferring from 
Rainforest Cubs to become an Assistant Beaver Scout 
Leader. I would also like to welcome Alix Dunstone to the 
Group as a new ABSL with the new Colony. Due to Aliceôs 
transfer we are in need of an additional Assistant Cub Scout 
Leaders with Rainforest Cubs. If you are interested in getting 
more involved then please contact me for a chat.  

Clive Winder  

Group Scout Leader 



 

Scout Troop Achievements  

We had another busy summer term with a huge amount of 
achievement, particularly at Scout Camp. 

Many congratulations to - 

 

ǒ Charlotte Clark, Daniel Coulson, Oliver Durack, Leo Farring-
ton, Samuel Hines, Daniel Nottage, Lucy Packman, Thomas 
Renphrey, Matthew Smith and Katie Welch on achieving 
their Outdoor Challenge, 

ǒ Charlotte Trotman on attaining her Promise Challenge, 

ǒ Roslyn Chase on achieving her Creative Challenge, 

ǒ Oliver Heilling and Thomas Renphrey on the award of their 
Community Challenge, 

ǒ Charlotte Clark, Daniel Coulson, Oliver Durack, Leo Farring-
ton, Samuel Hines, Daniel Nottage, Lucy Packman, Thomas 
Renphrey, Matthew Smith and Katie Welch on attaining their 
Expedition Challenge, 

ǒ Charlotte Trotman on achieving her Outdoor Plus Chal-
lenge. 

 
A total of 36 Scout Challenges awarded over the Summer term. 
Another significant achievement during the summer was the 
completion of 50 Nights Away by one of our Young Leaders, 
Thomas Rose. He obviously loves camping. 

Very well done! 

Clive  



BCU1* Kayaking Course 



DIARY DATES 
 

 

November 

1st at 8pm Film Night at HQ Fellowship 

10th Remembrance Day Parade All 

15th-17th Green BeretñGilwell Scouts 

18th Executive Meeting ñ 8.15pm Exec Committee 

19th at 2pm Mrs Forrest with her Bits & Pieces Ladies Guild 

23rd 10am-1pm Christmas Market All 
 

 

 

December 

1st Make Christingle Candles ð3pm HQ All welcome 

2nd Christingle Service All 

6th Christmas Meal Fellowship 

9th Christmas Party  - TBC Ladies Guild 

20th MeetingñTBC Fellowship 

26th at 10.30am Boxing Day WalkñLove Lane All 

 

 

January 

3rd Quasar AdventureñHemel Hempstead Fellowship 

20th Executive Meetingñ8.15 pm Exec Committee 
 

 

 

February 

7th Fellowship AGM Fellowship 

18th at 2pm QuizñTBC Ladies Guild 

TBC Gang Show Fellowship 
 

 

 

March 

7th Bedmond Past, Slide Show Fellowship 

17th Executive Meeting ñ 8.15pm Exec Committee 

18th Meeting - TBC Ladies Guild 

 



My first encounter with the Scout 

Movement was in 1963 when I 

met John (who was to become my 

husband), who was involved with 

Abbots Scouts.  I soon realised 

that I was not going to beat this 

Scout thing, so I had better get 

involved!  So I joined the 

fundraising committee which in 

those days was a sub committee, 

with meetings held at the home of 

John and Dorothy Greives. 

 

For the next few years I attended raft races, motor cross 

bike races, sorted newspapers and scrap metal and there 

was always the jumble sales, Christmas markets and fetes. 

Some of these going on when the New Scout hall was being 

built. 

 

When our son Richard joined the Cubs in 1980 John and I 

both started helping the then Akela Ada Poole, staying on 

with Cubs for 14 years and helping another five Akelaõs. 

With the help of one of the best catering crewõs Mike and 

Carole Borrowdale and Ron and Anne Clough, I have some 

very happy Cub Camp memories. 

 

In the Spotlighté. 
Your chance to meet a different person from 
the Group and learn a bit about them and 
what makes them tick 



During the early 1980s the state of the Groupõs 

finances were not very good and we had to step up the 

fundraising.  John and I teamed up with Grace and Fred 

Young and the Jumbles became doubles and with Car 

Boots and Good as New sales, they gradually improved. 

 

In the early 1990õs Scouts was a family affair with 

brother Peter as GSL (previously an Akela) Father Vic 

running the Loan Club and Mum Mary with the Ladies 

Guild. 

 

Then, about 20 years ago, we were let down by our 

Beaver Leader and it was decided that one person a 

week from the Ex-Committee would help the District 

Leader. My turn was week two, and as you know, I am 
still there. 

 

When John died suddenly in 1998 I decided that I owed 

it to him to carry on and help in any way I could, as I 

knew Abbots Scouts was his first love. 

 

In 2008 I was awarded the Medal of Merit for 

fundraising, but I did not do it on my own, and thanks 

must go to those who have given me friendship and 

support over many years. 

 

Lin Lythaby  



 

 

 

 

On behalf of everyone I would like to say a big thank you to 

John and Jeanette Noonan for hosting a marvellous BBQ in 

their garden for us all, and for Ross for cooking the meat 

weõd brought along.  It was a lovely August evening with a 

chance to catch up over a lemonade. 

 

Also in August we had the annual evening of lawn bowls. The 

weather was kind to us for a change as you can see from 

these fast moving action shots! 

  Ladies Guild 



Derek Sayell from the History 

Society gave us a walk and talk 

on buildings around Abbots 

Langley in September.  It was 

quite a good turnout, but we 

were hampered with the night 

drawing in and finished the tour 

in the dark before retiring to the 

Royal Oak for a trawl through the history information in 

better lighting. 

 

I am very pleased to announce the birth of another generation 

in the Harkin/Butcher family. Active Support Members Hazel 

and John now have a bouncing baby boy who they have named 

Cornelius.  Hazel is the daughter of Bib and Heather Butcher, 
and her grandfather was Jock Telford who did so much for 

Abbots Langley Scouts in its early days, so he has a great 

scouting tradition behind him. 

 

Lastly, a word about next yearõs Family Camp. This popular 

event is now renown within the group and if you havenõt been 

youõve GOT to experience it! It does take a huge amount of 

team effort to make this weekend happen, and all through 

members of the Committee, Active Support and Leaders 

volunteering their time and effort to make it a success. 

 

What we really need to boost this team is YOU! Please 

consider joining our merry band of Do-Gooders at a meeting 

near you soon (usually 

over a convivial drink).  

Please contact Clive and let 

him know where your 

talent lies - cooking, 

planning, craft or just plain 

enthusiasm. No previous 

experience required! 



 It was a bright sunny Friday afternoon when most of the 

attendees set off for the  annual Abbots Langley Scout 

Fellowship Away Weekend.  We were heading off to Smithyõs 

Bunkhouse in the Brecon Beacons National Park near 

Abergavenny.  Wales was not aware of what was about to hit 

them. 

 There were going to be 18 of us on this weekend jaunt 

and we arrived at Smithyõs Bunkhouse in dribs and drabs on 

Friday.  Our òearly birdsó, Bib, Bob and Ed had arrived early as 

usual, to claim the best beds in the bunkhouse.  The 

unfortunate group of Pauline (S), Sarah, Richard, Ruth and 

Alastair, arrived having spent the whole of the day climbing 

Cribyn (795m) then onto 

Pen Y Fan (886m) in 

torrential driving rain.  They 
had dried out, but their 

walking clothes and boots 

were soaked.  An amusing 

tale was to come from this 

adventure and was to be 

told at our Saturday night 

gathering. 

 We were soon settled into the bunkhouse and then sat 

outside in the sunshine, chatting, supping tea or partaking of an 

ale or two.  The afternoon passed very quickly and we all 

made our way to the local pub, The Crown, for our evening 

meal and, needless to say, something to drink.  The food, 

company and atmosphere were fantastic and I would readily 

recommend òThe Crownó at Pantygelli, just north of 

Abergavenny, if you are in the area. 

 Having eaten and drunk our fill, we retired to the 

bunkhouse where Tony and Pauline M had laid out our cheese 



and wine aperitifs.  With an open log fire roaring in the 

lounge, the effects of our overindulgent evening soon 

became apparent and gradually our intrepid adventurers 

retired to bed. 

 A rota of teams had been set up so everyone had a 

number of chores to do, covering preparing breakfast, 

packed lunches, evening meal and washing up.  This was so 

well organised, mealtimes ran like clockwork, and enabled us 

to be on the road by 10.30am on Saturday morning. 

 We were all to rendezvous at the Queens Head car park 

in Stanton, which most of us were able to do. Unfortunately 

for Richard, Ruth and Alastair their Satnav identified 2 

Stantons and they chose the wrong one. The main party 

waited for half an hour before deciding to set off on the pre-

arranged walking route, being unable to contact the missing 
group due to very poor mobile reception in the area. 

 When we did manage to establish phone contact with 

The Gabrielõs we discovered that they didnõt have a map but 

where trying to rendezvous with us somewhere along Offers 

Dyke.  Having described their current situation as looking at 

a big dark hill, and underneath that passing plane - we were 

none the wiser! 

 Our walk took us along Beacons Way to Great Llwygy at 

a height of 279m where we stopped for a well earned break 




























